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Moorpark AYSO Region 363 –Board Meeting
Wednesday, July 10, 2013
7:00 – 9:00 PM
Arroyo Vista Community Center- Magnolia Room
Attendance:
Ginan Henson		Rob Stephens		Richard Yoder		William Eastland
Tom Gasbeck		Joe Bellamo		Dean May		Bill Murray
Hilda Rezak		Michael Acevedo	Reid Bengard		Hilary Corbin
Brian Sottile		Doug Laabs		Heather Davidson	Chadley Lazres
Bill Gratke		Babak Saberi		Manny Galvez

Regional Commissioner Report:  Bill Gratke
· Welcome to Joe Bellamo – interested in helping with board activities.
· City Report- Our rates are now $5.00 per player/hr up from $3.00, a 66% increase in field fees for this year.
· Sponsorships will be more important than ever. Richard Yoder is working on increasing field and team sponsorship to help raise money.
· Team sponsorships will remain at $150.00 per team and can be split at $75.00 x 2.  A team can receive up to two sponsor plaques.
· The teams that hand in sponsors first, get first priority of uniform colors- same as in past.
· The drop dead date for handing out uniforms is the night before first games.
· Calendar Review:  Calendar handed out and reviewed.  Doug Johnston tournament missing.
· Important dates reminder: Referee Basic Training will be held Aug. 10th & 11th and U7/U8 Ref training will be held Aug 17th during the Extra Tune-Up Tournament, from 8am- 12pm.
· U10/U12 coach training will be held on July 27th.
· U6/U7/U8 coach training will be held on Aug. 3rd.
· Aug. 7- Next board meeting.
· Aug 14th -U5 coaches meeting.
· Aug 15th – Returning Ref meeting. 
· Aug 17th & 18th Extra Tune-Up Tournament
· Aug 19th – Team Parent meeting.
· Aug 24th – Season Starts.
· Sept. 7th Extra and VIP programs officially start.
· Opening Day Event is being planned.

Referee Report: Rob Stephens
· U7 & U8 teams will each provide a referee.  They will be given a special shirt and whistle.  The Ref should not be the coach or asst. coach.
Regional Registrar Report:  Heather Davidson
· Currently at 1110 registered players.
· Down by 173 from last year at this time.  
· Lower numbers for U5 and for the Extra Teams.
Coach Administrator’s Report:  Bill Gratke
· We will be adding a skills training session for U6 for 30 mins prior to every game.  This will hopefully raise the level of all player’ basic skill set. 
· The U6 sessions will be conducted by the UK trainers.  U6 will not participate in special UK training sessions during the week.
Safety Director Report:  Tom Gasbeck
· Will purchase safety kits for each coach.
Extra Program:  Doug Laabs
· Moorpark teams will not have to pay for the Tune-Up tournament if they provide volunteers to help run the tournament.  
· Extra Committee will have a meeting to finalize plans for the tournament. TBD
Web Administrator’s Report:  Babak Saberi
· Discussion regarding new website provider.  Our previous provider is no longer servicing AYSO.
· Our choices will be between a provider that has lots of ads but requires a lot more work on our part or a provider that we can limit ads to but will require a lot of work updating and maintaining site. 
· Further info will be researched so that we may make the best decision.





